CLEMSON

UNIVERS SITY

November 8, 2007

VIA EMAIL (ccl@christianlifeandliberty.net) AND US MAIL

Mr. Steve Lefemine
Columbia Christians for Life
Post Office Box 50358
Columbia, SC 29250

Dear Mr. Lefemine:

I am in receipt of your November 5, 2007 correspondence regarding Columbia Christians for Life.
Please note that | did not receive a copy of your earlier letter sent to the Union Reservation
Office requesting use of Cox Plaza free speech area on Friday, November 16, from 10:30 AM to
5:00 PM. Any questions regarding that request should be directed to Shonna Peppers. She can
be reached at (864) 656-6118.

You have also requested permission for your group to use the sidewalk that runs along SC Hwy
93 on November 17, 2007. As | stated last year, you and the members of your group are free to
use the sidewalk. However, this is the date of a home football game. Please be advised that we
expect many thousands of visitors to campus on that date. There will be extensive foot traffic
on that sidewalk as well as significant vehicular traffic on Hwy 93. If you, members of your
group, or anyone else using the sidewalk engage in any behavior that impedes the pedestrian or
vehicular traffic or creates a safety problem, the law enforcement officials in the area will
handle the situation as warranted under the circumstances.

Please also note that the law enforcement officials on hand will primarily be addressing traffic
issues along Hwy 93 for approximately 3 hours before the game until approximately 3 hours
after the game. Clemson University will not provide security for your group. Therefore, your
group and its members use the sidewalk at their own risk.

If you have further questions, please let me know.
Sincerely,
Ve

Renee M. Roux
Associate General Counsel

cc: Johnson Link, Chief of Police
Shonna Peppers, Assistant Director, Guest Services
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